Organized Labor Against the War • P.O. Box 84024, Seattle, WA 98124 


          April 18, 2003

Mayor Jerry Brown

1 Frank Ogawa Plaza, 3rd Floor

Oakland, CA 94612

Dear Mayor Brown,

We are writing to you on behalf of Organized Labor Against the War, a Seattle/King County organization of rank-and-file unionists who are opposed to Bush’s Wall-street backed war drive against working people. This letter is to register our protest and outrage at the police attack against a peaceful picket that was taking place on Oakland’s waterfront on April 7, 2003.

Your police force engaged in a premeditated assault on the protesters for exercising their constitutional right to freedom of speech and assembly. Oakland riot cops unleashed a domestic-lite version of “shock and awe,” shooting the picketers with rubber and wooden bullets as they tried to disburse! The shootings seriously injured a number of protesters and at least six ILWU members who were standing nearby awaiting the decision of an arbitrator on whether they were to work. An ILWU officer was arrested for trying to assist his union members.

The targets of the protest were American Presidents Line and Stevedoring Services of America. Their actions exemplify how war and the militarization of our society is being used to degrade and undermine labor’s rights internationally. Last Fall, SSA, APL and other maritime employers refused to negotiate in good faith and then locked out ILWU members. President George W. Bush then threatened to call in U.S. troops against the ILWU under the pretext of “national security” to force the union into a settlement. Now Bush and the U.S. government are handing SSA a lucrative, multi-million dollar contract to provide stevedoring services and develop the port at Umm Qasr for military and commercial use.

Using riot police to shield a notorious anti-labor, war-profiteering corporation from protest is a despicable abuse of authority, and a violation of the public trust and fundamental democratic rights. As the top elected official, you have a responsibility to see that the police serve and protect the public, not terrorize them in an effort to silence political dissent. You can do that by firing the authorities who were responsible for the shameful events of April 7th and publicly pledging to ensure that protesters will never again be subjected to such Gestapo tactics.

Sincerely,

Linda Averill                   Celso Tolman

Interim Co-chairs, Organized Labor Against the War — Seattle/King County

